HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Membership/Community Liaison Committee

Action Minutes

Wednesday, October 14, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 PM

Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Montica Levy, Tatiana Molinar, Perry Rhodes III, Tonya Williams, Isela Gonzalez, Tom Kennedy, Marshon Smith, and Tee Tagor.

Members Absent:  Jonathan Batiste and Kevin Jefferson
Guest:  Tanya Mayo
Professional Staff Present:  Betty Chan Lew and Vincent Fuqua (in place of Jenna Rapues)
Welcome, Announcement, and Agenda Changes

Meeting called to order by Co-Chair Montica Levy.  Tonya requested to add an agenda item:  to select November meeting date due to Veterans Day on 2nd Wednesday in November.  It was announced that Jonathan and Kevin will be out today and that Marshon will be late.  It was announced that Tee will have to leave once we start discussing the new member selections because Tee applied to be on the Council.  It was announced that the two community members who were invited to help with the new member selection were unable to attend due to personal emergency.  Betty and Vincent will meet those two individuals the next day to go over the recommendations made by the committee.

Update:  Vincent met with Barbara Adler, AHP, and she approved the recommendations.

                Betty met with Joan Benoit, from NAAP, and she also approved the recommendations.

Public Comment
No Public Comment

Member Response to Public Comment
No response needed
Approval of September 9th Minutes:
Tonya made the motion and seconded by Montica.  The minutes approved by roll call votes:
	Voting Member
	Vote 9/9/09 Minutes

	Jonathan Batiste
	NP

	Gayle Burns
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Kevin Jefferson
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Abstain

	Montica Levy
	Yes

	Tatiana Molinar
	Yes

	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	Marshon Smith
	NP

	Tee Tagor
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	HIV Prevention Section 
	Yes


           Legend:  NP = Not Present

Steering Update:
9/24/2009 HPPC Steering Committee Update

Process Evaluation:  Overall this was a good meeting.  A few issues were pointed out that Co-chairs will be more attentive to, such as calling for public comment before voting.  Co-chairs appreciated the feedback from the evaluations and the 3x5 cards.  The Co-chairs and the HPPC planning staff reviewed the comments and provided follow-up, therefore everyone is encouraged to continue to use both of these mechanisms to raise any questions or concerns.

City, State, Federal Updates:  Israel & Tracey gave the Federal, State, and City Updates.
Israel distributed a handout, “Tips to Form Effective Community Testimony to Shape a Results-Oriented National HIV/AIDS Strategy.”  He explained that the handout is to help prepare community members for effective public testimony for the upcoming national HIV/AIDS Strategy (NHAS) town hall meeting scheduled tentatively for Friday October 16th.  He added that the search for a location that can accommodate such a large group is still in progress.  He is on the work group which is organizing the Town Hall, so he will keep everyone informed as any decisions are made.

Israel announced that UCHAPS is hiring a full-time person in Washington, DC to take on responsibilities which were being covered by Co-chairs.  This individual may be in San Francisco for the USCA conference and UCHAPS meeting.

Tracey gave an update on the State budget cuts.  She announced that we are still waiting to see if The City will be able to “Backfill” the State Cuts. She explained that there has been a thorough analysis by the City Controller’s office, and we are waiting for the release of the next steps plan.

Attendance:  The Attendance Update will be sent to all members at the end of the month. 

Draft Scope of Work for 2010:  The Steering committee reviewed a draft Scope of Work (SOW) for 2010.  Steering will vote on this item at the October 22nd meeting.  The draft SOW will be sent to the full Council for feedback. Steering will vote to approve at the October 22 meeting, and present to Council for vote in November.  Please provide any feedback to Eileen prior to the October Steering.

HPPC Agenda:  The agenda for the October 8th meeting was approved.  The group briefly discussed the November Council agenda. Members felt that Kathleen should have at least 45 minutes to present the “End of year” presentation.  Co-chairs will discuss this further at their next meeting.
Process Evaluation from the September 9th Meeting:
Review the process results:  Reminded members to complete the process evaluation after the meeting.  No other comments.
New Member Orientation, October 28, 2009, 1-4 PM:

The group reviewed the draft agenda.  Even though the orientation will be presented mostly by HPS staff, HPPC Co-Chairs and Membership/Community Liaison Committee members were invited.  Update:  All three HPPC Co-Chairs will be in attendance.  Tonya made the motion to approve the Orientation agenda and seconded by Isela.  The agenda was approved with roll call vote as follows:

	Voting Member
	October 28th New Member Orientation Agenda

	Jonathan Batiste
	NP

	Gayle Burns
	Yes

	Isela Gonzalez
	Yes

	Kevin Jefferson
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Yes

	Montica Levy
	Yes

	Tatiana Molinar
	Yes

	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	Marshon Smith
	Yes

	Tee Tagor
	Yes

	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	HIV Prevention Section 
	Yes


Parity, Inclusion, Representation (PIR) Training:
Tonya Williams introduced Tanya Mayo, a potential facilitator for this training.  Tanya distributed two documents, a) bio sketch and b) her experiences.
The group brainstorm following ideas for the training:
· talked about the completion of the plan (celebration)

· culture component as part of the training

· approximately 60 people will participate (current and new members, staff, and consultants)
· ambassador of the community
· we are always at the table for certain sub-population, but it is important that we should represent or speak for everyone

· how to take the plan back to where we work and into the community
· the plan can be intimidating
· help people know how to communicate or how we communicate among each other

· ice breaker game, index card, something that someone will not know about you just by looking at you
· retention issue to look at within the HPPC

· 2 ½ training, not very much time
· HPPC rules of engagement

· name tag or name game

· appreciation activity
· discussing on which activity to use:  using paper bag for everyone, writing on people’s backs, etc.  It was decided to go with the bag.  The membership will give appreciation to five members before hand.  It was suggested to have music as well.
· having one topic would be more beneficial (world café idea)

· 3 or four different topics on how to get the plan out:  how do we weave in the ambassador of the community into this process?
· how do you communicate your message:  breaking people into groups and create a poster?
· have folks to come up with ideas to take home, work on them, and bring them back to the council concerning the plan.

· it is important to cut out the jargon

· what would help to move it forward:  Timeline; what does this council need to move forward on the plan? (Tom Kennedy)
· understanding or limits with rolling out the plan

· get Tanya the questions next month
· work plan contract; 2) paper on the table that would trigger people idea around what we can and cannot do

Montica made the motion to have Tanya Mayo as our facilitator for the PIR training and seconded by Tonya Williams.  All committee members voted to approve Tanya Mayo as the facilitator. 
REMINDER: Committee members should bring questions to next committee meeting for the PIR exercise.
Agenda Item #8 (Update on Exit Interview & Report Back) was tabled until the November meeting.
Select November Membership/CLC Meeting:

Due to the next committee meeting falling on Veterans Day, all of the committee members voted to have the November meeting on November 4th from 2:30-4:00 PM.  A motion was made by Tonya and 2nd by Isela and voted yes by all committee members.

New Member Selection Process:
Betty distributed the list of applicants who interviewed with their scores.  Twenty applicants interviewed and 16 were suggested to appoint by the interview panels.  As of October 15, there will be nine seats available.  Everyone gave input on all applicants and the group decided to appoint 9 as immediate appointment and 7 as alternate.  The recommendation list was reviewed and approved by Joan Benoit of Native American AIDS Project (NAA) and Barbara Adler of AIDS Health Project both whom were former HPPC members.  
Update:  Dr. Mitchell Katz, SFDPH Director, approved the recommendations made by the committee on October 21, 2009.
Meeting minutes prepared by Vincent Fuqua and Betty Chan Lew.
Reviewed by Montica Levy and Tonya Williams.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 4, 2009, 2:30-4:00 PM.  (Note:  1st Wednesday)
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